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House Committee on Revenue 

900 Court Street NE  

Salem, OR 97301 

March 22, 2021 

Dear House Committee on Revenue,  

I’m writing to urge you to vote YES on HB 3244 to expand the Oregon Production Incentive Fund 

(OPIF) from $14 million to $20 million. This program is critical in keeping our state competitive for film, 

TV, commercials, and other digital media. 

I am a professional Makeup Artist in Portland, OR and I basically rely on the Oregon Production 

Incentive Fund to make my living. Recent projects I’ve worked on in Portland are Netflix’s feature, 

"Mëtäl Lörds”, the TBS series “Chad”, and the Hulu series, “Shrill”. Without these productions, I would 

not be able to continue living in Portland, OR. I would also not be able to receive all the benefits that 

IATSE 488 offers (health insurance, retirement fund, etc.). To vote no on HB 3244 would be devastating 

to our state. 

Please vote YES on HB 3244 to expand OPIF and increase media production jobs and spending in our 

state. 

Sincerely, 

Anne Sellery 

Profession Makeup Artist, IATSE Local 488 

Portland, OR

http://www.wix.com/annesellery/Makeup-by-Anne-Sellery
http://www.imdb.com/name/nm3095349/

